
Cuban President Raúl Castro
Receives Premier of Quebec

Havana, September 14 (RHC)-- Cuban
President Raúl Castro received the
Honorable Philippe Couillard, Premier of the
Canadian province of Quebec, who
concluded a two-day official visit to Cuba. 

Couillard — the first Quebec premier to
make an official visit to Cuba — described
the meeting as "fruitful" and said that
President Castro had expressed a desire to
advance the Quebec-Cuba relationship. 

President Raúl Castro and the distinguished
Canadian visitor discussed the good state
of relations between Cuba and Quebec, as
well as prospects for their development.
They also agreed on the willingness to
broaden economic and commercial ties in
sectors like renewable energy, tourism and
the agro-food industry. 

The Quebec premier visited Cuba
accompanied by a large trade delegation
involving representatives from some 40
companies from such sectors as
construction, food processing, renewable
energy, tourism, science and technology. 

Prior to his meeting with President Raúl
Castro, Premier Couillard met with Economy Minister Ricardo Cabrisas Ruiz and Foreign Minister Bruno
Rodríguez. 

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/nacionales/105656-cuban-president-raul-castro-receives-premier-of-
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